FHHS Site-based Management Team

Meeting #8, 2011-12

March 14, 2012, 4:00 pm

FHHS Media Center

	Position
	Name
	Attendance

	English
	Glenn Shelton
	Present

	Math
	Joyce Merriman
	Present

	Science
	Christy Burris
	Present

	Social Studies
	Bryan Rudolph
	Present

	CTE
	Mario Donato
	

	Other Special Area
	Michelle Ballard
	Present

	EC
	Karen Casacalenda
	Present

	Student Support Services
	Melissa Howell (Clerk)
	Present

	Classified Employees
	Crystal Bunn
	Present

	At-Large
	Kathy Deese
	Present

	At-Large
	Patricia Perkoski (Chair)
	

	Student
	Lauren Bunn
	Present

	Parent
	Tracy Medlin
	

	Parent
	Sandra Davis
	

	Parent
	Susan Griffin
	

	Parent
	Cathy Stewart
	

	Parent
	Debbie High
	

	Parent
	Ann Gogatz
	

	Parent
	Wendy Vest
	

	Parent
	Donna Helms
	Present

	Parent
	Connie Harrell
	Present

	Assistant Principal
	Jonathan Tyson
	Present

	Principal
	Kevin Plue
	Present


Call to Order


Dr. Plue called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.

Item 2:  12/13 Budget (Gather Input)

Dr. Plue began by sharing Dr. Davis’ budget video from the UCPS website. Dr. Plue then discussed how this will affect Forest Hills.  The only thing Dr. Plue has received is the ADM (average daily membership) allotment. Our ADM number is the number of teaching assignments based on our average daily membership. 35 of our employees at this time are ADM – 34 slots (because one was not filled first semester and is being used now). 32 is the number he received for next year. This is the best-case scenario. The numbers in Dr. Davis’ video reflect the worst-case scenario. Once he knows the other allotments, he can do some other things.  Possibly there can be trades. It is done through the interim process. There are also unknowns with the amount of money we will receive from the county commission. The three new commissioners ran on a tax cut platform, so if that occurs, that could further reduce revenue. As class sizes rise, cuts become more impactful. In a high priority school it becomes increasingly difficult to provide a quality education to every single student with such cuts!

Mr. Tyson is serving on the county budget committee.  Some difficult decisions involve the fate of 375 assistants and some teachers.  We (HS) are pushing the limits and have exceeded the limits in class size compared to the state average. Dr. Davis has not yet met with the county commission.

As raised in the last meeting, Dr. Plue reminded members to gather and send input from their constituent groups regarding the budget back to Dr. Plue or Mrs. Perkoski. Only they will see it. It can be asserted in the positive, voicing what they feel we must keep or can be asserted in the negative, expressing what we could do without.  Dr. Plue wanted to reiterate that some positions may come out of certain funding and, therefore, cannot be traded for some other types of positions.

Item 3:  AdvancEd (Information)

The school accreditation process formerly known as SACS is now known as AdvanEd and is a district accreditation. There are county level committees. Mrs. Harrell is serving as a parent representative on the county committee. There are 5 standard committees. Every staff member is on one of the five committees. The process focuses on self-assessment, evidence, and continuous improvement. Since this a school system accreditation, some schools will be visited by the team, and some will not. We will prepare as though we will receive a visit.

Item 4: Dress Code (Gather Input)

A parent asked that she be allowed to speak regarding the dress code’s pants/leggings/tights/hosiery rule, but then she did not come.

Her concerns were that some students may be discriminated against because of size and body shape in terms of what appears appropriate and inappropriate and that clarification of appropriate and inappropriate pants is needed.

With that in mind, Dr. Plue reminded the committee that the dress code’s standard is to avoid clothing that causes “substantial disruption to the educational environment.”

Some things that were considered in the dress code discussion included the fact that tight clothing is in style and that tight jeans/pants can look like jeggings/leggings, so the question becomes “How can we define this in a manageable way?”

The discussion yielded that first, the item in question must not be see-through.  If one can see through to what is being worn underneath it, it is inappropriate. Second, the team felt that for them to be considered pants or jeans, they must have pockets in the front and the rear.

A motion was made and unanimously approved that appropriate pants must have pockets in the front and rear and that one not be able to see through them.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at about 4:45 pm.

The next meeting is April 18, 2012 at 4:00 pm in the Media Center. 

